Dr. F. Wilhelm Collin
Department of Nuclear Fuel Cycle,
Transport and Storage of Radioactive Material
P.O. Box 10 01 49
D-38201 Salzgitter
GERMANY

SUBJECT: LETTER OF APPRECIATION FOR RECENT VISIT

Dear Dr. Collin:

I am writing to express my appreciation for your hosting our meeting on September 24, 1999. I found our exchange both interesting and informative, particularly your in-depth description of your organization, its goals, and working relationships, and our areas of similar responsibility in transportation safety. I appreciate the time taken for the discussions, and your hospitality in making the meeting arrangements. I found our meetings with the United Kingdom and French Competent Authorities equally rewarding, and we now have a better background for future interaction on international transportation safety issues.

As we discussed, we are holding two public workshops on Modal Study II, our reassessment program on spent fuel transportation cask response under severe accident conditions. These meetings have now been scheduled; the first will be held in Washington, DC, on November 17, 1999, and the second in Las Vegas, Nevada, on December 8, 1999. We plan to extend an invitation to the International Atomic Energy Agency's Transportation Unit to participate, and, should you or your staff be in the United States on these dates, I hope you will be able to attend. The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission will soon post a website which will provide additional details on the planned meeting and information on the modal study plans (http://ttd.sandia.gov/nrc/modal.htm).

It was a pleasure to meet you, and I look forward to working with you at TRANSSAC and on other topics of mutual interest. In this regard, please contact me if I can be of assistance.

Sincerely,

Original /s/ by:

E. William Brach, Director Spent Fuel Project Office Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards

 DISTRIBUTION:

 NRC File Center
 PUBLIC
 SFPO r/f
 NMSS r/f

 G:\COOK\thanku1.wpd
 OFC: SFPO D:SFPO D:S

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY

DF03



UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

October 25, 1999

Dr. F. Wilhelm Collin Department of Nuclear Fuel Cycle, Transport and Storage of Radioactive Material P.O. Box 10 01 49 D-38201 Salzgitter **GERMANY**

SUBJECT:

LETTER OF APPRECIATION FOR RECENT VISIT

Dear Dr. Collin:

I am writing to express my appreciation for your hosting our meeting on September 24, 1999. I found our exchange both interesting and informative, particularly your in-depth description of your organization, its goals, and working relationships, and our areas of similar responsibility in transportation safety. I appreciate the time taken for the discussions, and your hospitality in making the meeting arrangements. I found our meetings with the United Kingdom and French Competent Authorities equally rewarding, and we now have a better background for future interaction on international transportation safety issues.

As we discussed, we are holding two public workshops on Modal Study II, our reassessment program on spent fuel transportation cask response under severe accident conditions. These meetings have now been scheduled; the first will be held in Washington, DC, on November 17, 1999, and the second in Las Vegas, Nevada, on December 8, 1999. We plan to extend an invitation to the International Atomic Energy Agency's Transportation Unit to participate, and, should you or your staff be in the United States on these dates, I hope you will be able to attend. The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission will soon post a website which will provide additional details on the planned meeting and information on the modal study plans (http://ttd.sandia.gov/nrc/modal.htm).

It was a pleasure to meet you, and I look forward to working with you at TRANSSAC and on other topics of mutual interest. In this regard, please contact me if I can be of assistance.

Sincerely.

William K.

E. William Brach, Director Spent Fuel Project Office

Office of Nuclear Material Safety

and Safeguards